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Billing information for Intensive Service Days 
 

This communication is to inform nursing facility providers of new billing instructions for Intensive 
Service Days (ISDs).  

Effective immediately, nursing facility providers should bill ISDs with revenue code 0230. ISDs were 
previously billed with revenue code 0199. The revenue code 0230 more accurately reflects the 
services billed and is in compliance with the Minnesota Uniform Companion Institutional Guide. 

If you need time to implement this revenue code change please complete your process implementation 
for billing ISDs with revenue code 0230 no later than February 2, 2009. 

Questions? 

    If you have questions, please contact provider service at (651) 662-5200 or toll free at  
    1-800-262-0820. 


